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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   To be Determined   793-2157 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair         August 27, 2022    793-6691 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Minor Hockey    Tuesday & Thursday 5:30 pm 783-0542 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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 Norm and Val moved to Hudson’s Hope 
June 15, 1965 and left exactly 52 years 
later on June 15, 2017. 
 

Norm’s love of horses and rodeo was  
evident through the many years he was a 
member and president of the Double H 
Saddle Club and a director for the North-
west Rodeo Association. Early on Norm 
could be found racing his chariot team or 
running in the crowd-pleasing Pack Horse 
Race. His passion for rodeo and horses was 
passed on to all four of his daughters. He 
spent many weekends hauling them all 
over the country to rodeos and gymkha-
nas. Most of those weekends were spent 
in the arena during the day and around 
the campfire, with many friends, in the 
evenings. 
 

Norm spent countless hours volunteering 
for the Saddle Club and played a big part 
in getting the indoor riding arena built. Later on in life he was a very active  
member of the community serving as an Alderman and being on the Peace River 
Regional District Board for many years. 
 

Norm lived life to the fullest going to rodeos, bouncing at rodeo dances, duck hunt-
ing with his buddies, running his own businesses and driving truck. He made friends 
wherever he went, would always lend a hand whenever needed, and could tell you 
how and what you needed to fix almost anything off the top of his head. 
 

In 2017, Norm and Val moved to Clairmont to be closer to the girls, grandkids and 
great-grandkids. They both cherished all the family get-togethers they got to enjoy 
the last few years. His face would light up every time the great-grandkids would 
come to visit.   
 

Norm requested no funeral or celebration of life and we, as a family, will honor 
that request. However, the next time you are at a rodeo dance or sitting around a 
campfire raise your glass or beer and have a drink for him. 
 

In lieu of flowers, donations can be made in Norm’s name to the following two non
-profit organizations: 

Pawprints Animal Rescue  
(founded and run by Pamela Guelly) 
3925 Maddox Rd 
Falkland, BC V0E 1W0 

The Double H Saddle Club  
to rebuild the pens behind Guelly Pavillion) 
Box 25 Hudson’s Hope BC V0C 1V0 
Etransfers can be sent to:  
dhsaddleclub@gmail.com (password horse) 
please include Norm Guelly in message. 

mailto:dhsaddleclub@gmail.com
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The Friends of Hudson’s Hope would like to thank  

Roseanne Kirkeeng for over 25 years of service to the community.  
 

Her devotion and dedication to Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store in the 
past years will be greatly missed. Thank you for all you have done 
for your community. Best of luck with all your future endeavors. 
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The District Office has 
Pink T-Shirts for sale 

with new sizes!  
Youth and Adult 

$15.00. 

Pink Shirt Day is about working together to stop  
bullying by celebrating diversity and promoting  
positive social relationships. It’s about creating a  
community where all people feel safe, valued and   
respected, regardless of age, sex, gender identity,  
sexual orientation, ability, or cultural background. 

If you are a victim of bullying and need help you can call a counsellor at 1-800-668-6868  
get the phone app or go online and seek assistance at: kidshelpphone.ca 

Canada's only national 24-hour, bilingual and anonymous phone counselling, web counselling and  
referral service for children and youth. 

The service is completely anonymous and confidential. We don't trace calls. We don't have call display. You don't 
even have to tell us your name if you don't want to. Whether by phone, mobile app or through our websites, you 

can connect with us whenever you want, however you want. Visit kidshelpphone.ca to learn more.   

 

 

FEBRUARY 22, 
2023 

tel:1-800-668-6868
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 Hope for Health Society February 2023 
 

Hope for Health Society has been busy. We wish everyone a safe, happy, healthy 
and active New Year. This is a great time to reflect on your self-care, plan some  
action, and seek out ways to help you achieve your goals.    
 

Think about making Hope for Health Society a part of your plan. We are actively  
trying to carve healthy and active pathways for our community.   
 

So what have we been up to?  
 

A huge shout out to our team for participating energetically in the District’s  
Christmas Parade. We also hosted the HoHo Holiday Run. Thanks to all the folks 
who came out, dressed in the Santa suits, and braved the weather. Thanks to  
Serena Matchett for organizing this event. The Run was a supportive event for Make
-a-Wish Foundation. Thanks to the Hudson’s Hope Library for opening their doors 
and providing some warming hot chocolate. Thanks to the North Peace Savings and 
Credit Union for “lighting” up our night with their flashy donation. It kept us all 
bright and safe.  
 

Hope for Health Society has successfully secured several grants that will allow us to 
run a number of free community programs. Shout out to Greta for all her work on 
that. Thanks to a Spotlight Grant, FNHA grant, and a HYHC grant, we are able to 
offer skating opportunities, yoga classes and a snowshoe series.  
 

We are also very excited to be joining the District’s Winter Fest. We will be leading 
a hike, and snowshoeing. This is an event that strongly aligns with the mandate of 
Hope for Health Society. We encourage all not to shy away from winter activities. 
Jamieson Woods, for example, is an easy access Nature Preserve for snowshoers, 
walkers, runners, hikers or bikers. The posted maps are an easy guide for designated 
use. Soak in the beauty of nature in all seasons. 
 

We always welcome community input. If you have ideas, wish events, feedback, or 
want to get involved, we encourage you to reach out to us and we will sincerely try 
our best.  
 

Check out our Facebook page for more information: https://www.facebook.com/
hope4healthhudsonshope/ 
 

Greta Goddard l Hope for Health Society l 250-783-0855 
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What are They? 
An automated external defibrillator (AED) is a small, portable 
device used to identify cardiac rhythms and deliver a shock 
to correct abnormal electrical activity in the heart. AEDs are 
used to treat sudden cardiac arrest (SCA). 
 

Up to 40,000 cardiac arrests occur each year in Canada. 
That’s one cardiac arrest every 13 minutes.  
 

Eighty-five per cent of cardiac arrests in Canada happen out-
side of hospitals, and having an AED close by can make all 
the difference. The American Heart Association warns that 
for every minute lost before defibrillation, the survival rate 
decreases by seven to 10 per cent. After 12 minutes, the survival rate plum-
mets to less than five per cent. 
 

When CPR and an AED are both used within five minutes of a cardiac arrest, the 
chance of survival rises by nearly 75 per cent, according to research published in 
the Journal of the American College of Cardiology. 
 

Where are They? 
Quick access to an AED can greatly improve a patient’s survivability rate, and 
knowing where AEDs are located within your community can help facilitate this.  
Fortunately there are a number of AEDs located within the District of Hudson’s 
Hope.  Emergency responders including police, fire and BC Ambulance all have  
devices on their apparatus and vehicles. There are also AEDs located at the Arena 
in the winter and the Pool in the summer. Staff at these locations have training 
in their use. Hudson’s Hope School has an AED in the staff room and has staff 
trained in its use. Other places that might be less obvious are the Library where 
an AED is on site, and staff and board members have received training in AED and 
CPR, and Silver Willow Court where they also have an AED available. 
 

Another interesting way that you can locate and help develop an inventory of AED 
locations in your community is through the PulsePoint AED website and app.   
Check it out here: https://www.pulsepoint.org/pulsepoint-aed/ 
 

Where can I Learn More? 
To learn more about AED use you can contact your local first aid course provider 
to enroll in a CPR/AED training course and we invite you to take a few minutes to 
watch a short video on the District’s Emergency Services web page @ http://
hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/ 

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/health-topics/topics/scda
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
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The January to June 2023 Municipal water, sewer, and garbage bills have 
been mailed out. 
 

If paid by February 17th, 2023, you get a discount. 
 

Did you know … 

 

 

There are several ways to pay your utilities & taxes: 
 

 Via Cheque by Mail  
 Via Cheque in the Drop Box 
 Via Cash, Cheque or Debit in person at the District office 
 Via Online Banking through your financial institution (except RBC at 

this time). 
 

***Please use your account number/ roll number when setting up your  
Payee online (see examples below).***

 Municipal Utility Bills 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 30 calls for service between December 12th, 
2022 and January 19th, 2023. 38 written violations and warning tickets were issued 
to drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle related offences.  
Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. 
 
On December 18th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP observed a known individual walking 
throughout local parking lots and residential yards. This individual was observed 
walking up to random vehicles and testing the door handles to see if they were  
unlocked. Police intervened before any access was gained and an investigation  
proceeded. The individual was released with a warning and no further incidents 
have been reported.  
 

On December 19th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP attended a single motor vehicle  
accident along Hwy 29 in which the driver swerved to avoid colliding with a moose,  
resulting in the vehicle sliding into the ditch. The driver, nor Mr. Bullwinkle were 
injured, however the vehicle incurred minor damage.  
 

On December 20th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a residential structure 
fire in town. It was found upon investigations, that the fire was deemed accidental 
due to a space heater being utilized in a small crawl space under the main floor to 
thaw out frozen pipes. No major injuries were incurred by the homeowner and 
based on the quick response by the Hudson’s Hope Fire Department, the fire was 
confined to a small area of the residence.   
 

On December 31st, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted check-stops during the eve 
of New Years to conduct enforcement for impaired driving. Police stopped and 
checked several motorists that evening and as a result, two motorists were charged 
for impaired driving. Based on the investigations, one driver received a 90-day  
driving prohibition and a 30-day vehicle impound while the other driver received a  
3-day driving prohibition and a 3-day vehicle impound. The duration of driver  
prohibition and vehicle impound lengths, differs depending on the level of  
intoxication and impaired history of the driver.  
 

On January 10th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a vehicle stop after police  
observed a vehicle travelling through the marked school zone at a confirmed speed 
of 68/km/hr. It was found that the attached license plates on the vehicle were  
stolen and the driver was confirmed to be a prohibited driver. Subsequently, the 
driver was charged for possession of stolen property and driving while prohibited, 
along with several other Motor Vehicle Act fines. File remains open for court  
proceedings.  
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On January 10th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an ATV incident that 
occurred on Williston Lake. It was reported that two individuals had ventured out 
onto the ice of Williston Lake on ATV’s for purposes of ice fishing, when they hit a 
thin area and broke through the ice. Both individuals escaped taking a Northern icy 
bath, but both ATV’s ended up being submerged for some time until later being  
retrieved. No major injuries were incurred to the riders.  
 
As a reminder for all ice fishing enthusiasts venturing out onto the local lakes during 
the winter months, though the ice may appear thick in some areas, the levels of the 
beds below can vary in depth, resulting in different thicknesses of the ice within a 
short distance. As a safety note, when venturing out onto the frozen lakes, take the 
time to test the ice thicknesses as you go and equip yourselves with safety equip-
ment, ie: ropes, In-Reach devices, etc. and always advise someone as to an estimat-
ed date/time of return should a major incident occur.  
 
On January 13th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of a vehicle fire 
along Canyon Dr. Police located a single vehicle on fire and later located the driver 
who was found unhurt. Based on the investigation of the file, it was learnt that the 
vehicle fire was non-accidental and that the owner had decided to light their own 
vehicle on fire for unknown reasons. Later in the day, police interacted with the 
same individual for another police incident and based on the circumstances of this 
incident, the individual was detained and transported to the Fort St. John Hospital.  
 

On January 15th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a stop of a motorist along 
Robison Avenue after it was believed that the driver may be operating a motor  
vehicle while impaired. Based on the outcome of a road-side sobriety test, the driver 
was confirmed to be impaired and received a 3-day driving prohibition and a 3-day 
vehicle impound.  
 

On January 15th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of a damaged pow-
er pole along Clarke Ave. Police attended scene and located a power pole that had 
been hit by a commercial vehicle, resulting in the pole being partially shifted, result-
ing in a live line being dislodged from the insulator and loose of power for several 
residents within town and area for several hours. Police located the vehicle that had 
hit the power pole and based on the investigation, the incident was deemed acci-
dental.  
 
On January 16th, after receiving several reports over the previous month for vehicles 
that were not stopping for school bus signs when students were being dropped off at 
their designated school bus stops, police conducted patrols along the school bus 
routes. Based on the patrol this day, no motor vehicle infractions were observed. 
Police will continue to monitor these reports.  
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As a reminder, once a school bus has come to a complete stop, the bus driver is  
required to extend the stop arm and activate the red flashing signal lights prior to 
opening the door of the bus. If a school bus is stopped to pick up or let out  
passengers with the stop arm and signal lights activated, all drivers must stop and 
not pass whether the bus is oncoming or you are behind the bus. Vehicles shall not 
proceed until the bus has completely let out or picked up all passengers and started 
moving. In British Columbia, the first offence penalty for illegally passing a school 
bus is $368.00 and for drivers who receive a second ticket, the fine will be 
$668.00, and a third offence will run a motorist over $1,000.00 for that third  
offence alone.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on  
submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Acting Detachment Commander 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Hudson’s Hope Rod and Gun Club  
Monthly Report January 2023 

 
HHRG club has updated its Bylaws and Constitution making 
it simpler to read and understand. A copy will be available at 
the club house to read and learn. The membership rules are 
also being updated and important to read when on the HHRG 
property. We have updated our sign in and out sheet and it 
looks fantastic thanks to Leland Siemens! 
 

HHRG club will have some of its some members receive instruction to become 
Certified Archery coaches. This is just one of the club’s goals to expand & promote 
the sport of archery. Trina has been in contact with Derrek Beam about using the 
Gymnasium for archery once we have certified instructors available and offer pro-
grams at the gymnasium and out at the range during the warmer months. We dis-
cussed grant applications and purchasing a standard NASP archery equipment set 
which will include Genesis bows and arrows. This way no one needs to own a bow 
set first before learning how to be archers. 
 
HHRG club has purchased and expanded their 3D targets to include lynx, bulls 
eye, Rinehart, 2-1/3 size cariboo and moose, Jimmy Big Tyne, scorpion beetle, 
boar and a coyote. You may see them being used at the Thursday night archery 
shoots at the arena. 
 
Rodney, our President talked about Fundraising for this coming year 2023 and 
what major club improvements to focus on. He suggested that this year the club 
focus on positioning a Seacan by the static archery range to store all the archery 
equipment and to improve the Clay Birds better known as SKEET. Great news for 
our SKEET enthusiasts and those interested in this unique and old sport rich in his-
tory! The Banquet discussion has been table until our February meeting. Rest as-
sured we will have something planned! 
 
Joseph King is looking to bring the CORE hunter course to Hudson’s Hope for 
February. You can contact him directly. 
 
Richard Mason is still working hard gathering history of our club & has been 
speaking with some of the longtime residents. Apparently most never thought to 
take pictures but will help if they can with history info. Rodney suggested we have 
a directors photo taken and hung at the clubhouse. Everyone thought this was a 
great idea and could be done annually. Anyone with any photos/information about 
HHRG club please contact anyone from the club. 
 
To purchase or renew memberships contact: Felix at 250-256-3782. For general 
questions contact the President Rodney Rice or Vice President Aaron Lepine. hhr-
gclub.bc@gmail.com.  
 
Until next month, may your aim be fixed and true,  
 
Trina Commandeur, Secretary for HHRG Club   

mailto:hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com
mailto:hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com


The Bulletin                                                                                                16                                                                               February 2023 

 



February 2023 17 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                18                                                                               February 2023 

 

SOLUTION TO LAST 
MONTHS PUZZLE  

IS ON PAGE 38 

 

FEBRUARY PUZZLE 
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Heritage Week: February 20-26 
The Hudson’s Hope Museum will be highlighting the traveling exhibit “Our 

Living Languages.” The exhibit will be at the museum until mid March. 

“Peace River Collection” 
The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is looking for your photographs for our archives of the 
Peace River before the construction of Site C was commenced. These pictures will be used in 
museum exhibits and educational programs in the years to come. By submitting your picture, 
you are granting the Hudson’s Hope Museum permission to use your photo.  
 

Here are the guidelines: 
• Landscape photographs of the Peace River. Photographs showing wildlife. Photographs of 

events (e.g., Paddle for the Peace, BC Rivers Day). After the Site C construction is conclud-
ed, we will seek photographs to compare “before and after.” 

• Please submit pictures taken between Hudson’s Hope to Bear Flats 
• If there are identifiable individuals in the picture, please provide names 
• Identify where the picture was taken, the approximate date and the name of the photog-

rapher 
• Digital or prints (if you may bring your prints to the Museum, they will be scanned, and the 

originals returned) 
• Email to hhmuseum@pris.ca Subject: Peace River Collection 
 

 

Join us for the next Historical Society Meeting: February 15, 2023.   
7 pm at the Museum. Everyone welcome. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 
 

17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28     

 F E B RUA RY  20 2 3  

FULL 

Seniors Swim 

Seniors Swim 

National  

“Do a Grouch 

a Favor”  

Day Valentines 

 Day 

Family Day 

NEW 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 28 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

  M A RC H  2 0 2 3  

NEW 

Seniors Swim 

Seniors Swim 

First Day of 
Spring 

FULL 

National  
‘Get Over It” 

Day 

 

   
 

           
 
 

• Residential & Commercial 
• FREE Estimates 
 

Britt Silk, Interior Painter 

PO Box 645 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
250-783-0624 

nordicpainting@hotmail.com 

Painting 

I love seeing my customers smile with content and that is why  
I proudly strive to make them feel 100% satisfied! 

Give your home or business a beautiful new look! Call for a FREE estimate today! 

Nordic  
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
December 5 to December 9, 2022 

Oskar Tilson, Yuri Gortman, Adilynn Meek, Kyla McLane, Hunter Koehn King,  
Samuel Swanson, Mackenzie Koehn King, Torah Fieber, Yahel Portnov,  
Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson, Quentin Kenny, Logan Koehn King. 

January 2 to January 6, 2023 
Arwen Moritz, AndulAziz Kenanah, Madi Davis, Oliver McCormick, Oliver Robinson, 
Jacob Potter, Samuel Swanson, Jensen Harling, Alaric Pridham, Jude Olsen, Vayda

-Mae Herbison, Yahel Portnov, Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson, Broc Fortin. 
January 9 to January 13, 2023 

Bruce Stark, Barrett Turner-Brown, Rinoa Starck, Gaige Winnicky, Kyla McLane, 
Annabelle Zandbergen, Anthony Quibell, Alaric Pridham, Sam McCarthy, Henry 

Levesque, Yahel Portnov, Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson. 
January 16 to January 20, 2023 

Grady Jeffrey, Yuri Gortman, Samantha Trelenberg, Hunny Portnov, Quinn Harling, 
Margarita Gortman, Grady Gorham, Carolie McLane, Sam McCarthy, Henry 

Levesque, Quinn Gunderson, Yahel Portnov, Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson. 
 

Work Ethics Honour Roll Semester One, Term Two: 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have earned their way onto the 
Work Ethics Honour Roll for Term 1: 

Grade 7/8: Tristan Beam, Isobel Hughes-Bunger, Jayden Johnstone, Sara Kena-
nah, Austen Lepine, Stella Matchett, Andrew Quibell, Abby Redekop, Jaydon Scott, 
Luna Weder, Konnor Buchholz, Addison Carruthers, Austin Fieber, Broc Fortin, 
Lilian Gorham, James Gortman, Kaley Harling, Josiah Hart, Logan Koehn King, Pe-
nelope Mercereau, Tereza Schenk, Julia Wiens. 

Grade 9/10:  Damian Aldridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, Riley 
Haagsman, Yara Kenanah, Keegan Lepine, Nahum Portnov, Ayden Quibell, Oro 
Weder.Brynn Beswick, Jessa Deitner, Noah Hart, Quentin Kenny, Billie Naisby, 
James Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla Stuber, Vina Stuber, Keaton Vig. 

Grade 11/12:  Lucas Beam, Orrin Gorham, Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, 
Cole Norton, Keren Portnov, Annika Quibell, Taylor Sanderson, Angela Simpson, 
Tarron Stacey, Grace Trask, Keirsten Deitner, William Haagsman, Ginger Lucas-
Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Yahel Portnov, Emma Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hannah 
Searls, Leneya Vig, Nero Weder. 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Our students and families enjoyed an awesome Cruisin’ Day to 
Powder King on January 14th. We filled the bus with a total of 50 par-
ticipants including quite a few new skiers and snowboarders. Thank you 
to the many sponsors who have supported this program for the past 20+ years.  
Without the support of community organizations such as our local Lion’s Club, the 
District of Hudson’s Hope, our school Parents’ Advisory Council, and School District 
#60, these trips would not be possible. Also, thank you to Emil Blandin for providing 
quality transportation for many of our “high capacity” trips over the years. We really 
appreciate your dedication! 

 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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On Behalf of our Staff & Students, thank you Petronas for your continued support 
of our Healthy Snack & Numeracy Baking Program. Your support has provided our 
school with the opportunity to provide healthy food for our students, and learn math 
in practical (and fun) ways. Thank you, Petronas!  
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Tues & Wed    12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri    11:00 – 5:00 
Sat     12:00 – 4:00 

Sun/ Mon   Closed 
Stat Holidays Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Library Closure Dates: Saturday February 18th for Family Day Weekend  

Walk-In Book Club: This month we focus on Canada Reads but we also wanted to 
squeeze in one title of interest before it is no longer available in the book club set collec-
tion, as it is scheduled to go out to other libraries for the remainder of time in the collec-
tion before it is deleted.  That title is Tea Girl of Hummingbird Lane by Lisa See.  This book 
has a Goodreads Choice award as well as a nominee for numerous best fiction categories.  
Kirkus Reviews called it “Engrossing…a riveting exercise in fictional anthropology.”  This 
title will be available until February 24th. 

Sipology Fundraiser: We have Sipology fundraiser that is still ongoing!  Just visit the 
link below to see a few special items available from Sipology, including some great teas 
and tea accessories.  Each order is set up with a low $3 flat rate shipping so that your 
items can be dispatched directly to you, no waiting around for a group order to be sent!  
This fundraiser is to raise funds for our Children’s programs!  These funds will help us to 
provide extra special programs on Early Dismissal days from school since our programs 
are a whole hour longer on those days.   

https://fundraise-ca.sipology.com/collections/hudsons-hope-public-library   

Wildflowers Child Care Donation: A huge thank you and shout out to our local Wild-
flowers Child Care for a $500 donation in December.  We are still in the planning phase of 
implementing these funds, but here is an excerpt from their funding letter to let you know 
how their funds are earmarked for use. “This donation may be used towards literacy assis-
tance tools, tactile and stimuli books for children with special needs, Cognitive Care Kits 
for our Seniors, or to create a sensory corner/area for persons sensitive to external distrac-
tions and space. This area is very valuable to both children with sensory challenges and our 
seniors with their own unique challenges.” 

Library AGM: We are hosting the Library Association’s Annual General Meeting on Feb-
ruary 22nd at 7:00 pm.  We currently have room to add up to three new trustees at the 
AGM. If you are interested, please feel free to talk to Lorna Winnicky, our Board Chair, for 

more information on board responsibilities and time commitments . 

Canada Reads: Each year we are super excited to choose our personal contenders from 
the long list of 15 titles released by the CBC.  This year we had our own panel of five peo-
ple submit their personal five contenders list, and the most popular didn’t make the list!  
We have ordered in Dandelion by Jamie Chai Yun Liew because it was so popular, having 
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4 out of 5 of us vote for it.  This year, there was no real winner as we had a 4-way tie for 
each person guessing two of the titles correctly! 

CBC.ca says “this year, the great Canadian book debate is looking for one book to shift 
your perspective. The stories we tell, and the way we tell them, can shape how we see 
ourselves, our communities and the world. This collection of books is an opportunity to 
broaden our horizons, expand our worldview and think differently about the world 
around us and our place in it.”   

The shortlist has been released; we literally held the presses for the announcement on 
January 25th!  We already owned three of the titles from the longlist this year, and two of 
them made the contenders!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Contenders and their Defenders are: 

• Jeopardy! super-champ Mattea Roach champions Ducks by Kate Beaton 

• Actor Keegan Connor Tracy champions Greenwood by Michael Christie 

• Bhangra dancer Gurdeep Pandher champions Hotline by Dimitri Nasrallah 

• TikTok creator Tasnim Geedi champions Mexican Gothic by Silvia Moreno-Garcia 

• Actor Michael Greyeyes champions Station Eleven by Emily St. John Mandel  
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The Contender titles that we already had in our collection are Mexican Gothic and Station 
Eleven, and We Were Dreamers is available from the longlist as well.  The remaining three ti-
tles plus Dandelion should arrive by the time this Bulletin is published!   

There are a few restrictions on these titles so that we can circulate them through as many 
patrons as possible in 9 weeks for those titles that we have in, and probably closer to 7 
weeks on those that are on order.  The debates start on March 27th, so get your name on the 
holds list as soon as you can to get them read before the debates start!  

Contender Circulation Rules: One title per person at a time and a maximum 1-week loan 
period. 

StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers wel-
come. 
February is Heart Month! All of our crafts will be to do with hearts. February 7th we will be 
making a heart tree.  February 14th we will be crafting a big heart with lot’s of pieces.  Febru-
ary 21st we will making a little heart person and on February 28th hand print heart birds!!!  
What a loving month, plus some really fun heart loving, warming funny stories!!! 
Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm Kindergarten to age 8 
Being Heart Month we will be doing heart crafts all month starting with standing hearts.  
February 8th we will do Valentine’s gnomes, who doesn’t love a Gnome?  February 15th we 
are making paper heart planters and February 22nd heart caterpillars.  A month full of hearts!!! 
As always, when our story and crafts are done, the kids have some free time to play Lego or 
games. 
Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12 
February 7th is our tween club game day and a new Book Bingo Card for February will be 
ready.  We will be playing board games, cards, dice… all sorts of games.  February 14th we 
are making a Valentine’s Day craft.  February 21st we will be paper-quilling craft (I am excited 
about this Day)…  February 28th the tweens get to pick what they want to do, paint, color, 
craft, dance, game; it is their choice day, but it will be decided on February 21st so we have 
time to prepare for the day. 
Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18  
Teen Drop-In as always we are doing many different things; last month we binged on playing 
Qwirkle!!!  What a fun game that is!  We are doing our usual hanging out, socializing, munch-
ing, gaming, crafting, we have so many different things to do.  Everyone just does their thing, 
or hangs out doing something as a group.  We are a safe and social place for teens to hang 
out.  We have computers and movies and sometimes homework gets done/worked on and 
books get read!!! Don’t forget that our current policy still states that minors need a permis-
sion slip to have open access to the internet on our public computers.  Please ask for a form 
from Shellie or Amber.  Also, we will be planning our spring Teen Late Night events for 
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“It’s said that great sorrow is no more than a reflection of one’s capacity for 
great joy.” “One mistake can change the course of your life. You can never 
return to your original path or go back to the person you were.” “Opium 
and heroin had not caused our poverty and hopelessness. Rather, poverty 
and hopelessness had brought about an unquenchable desire to forget.” 
― Lisa See 
The Tea Girl of Hummingbird Lane 
Available until February 24th    

once the main sport practice season wraps up… make sure to come to have your say on 
what our themes will be! 

Nancy Smith, InterLibrary Loan (ILL) Librarian & Bookkeeper 

InterLibrary Loan: We have noted on a number of separate occasions, our books or Inter-
Library Loan books are being shared with friends before being returned to the library.  We 
would prefer that an item be shared back through the library for a number of reasons.  If 
you pass an item on to a friend, that book is still your responsibility to replace if it were to 
get lost.  Additionally, we are not gaining the extra circulation statistic if you are sharing an 
item with a friend.  We have to share our circulation statistics with our board, Council and 
in our Provincial reporting, so every item circulation is important.  Additionally, if you are 
lending a book that does not belong to our library, we need to give the owning library the 
opportunity to reroute the loan according to their holds list.  We are not saying that it isn’t 
possible to share these items, we would just like to see that sharing happen through the In-
tegrated Library System so that the owning library receives credit for the additional circula-
tion(s), and other patrons that may already be in queue for that item are not being bypassed 
for an extended loan period.  Thank you for your understanding. 

Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to use the My Account feature on our web-
site, to sign up for your own library card, or to place a hold or ILL. If you would like to 
order in an item that we do not own in our library, please email Nancy at ill.hhpl@pris.ca 
or call (250)783-9414 to request your items.  You can order books, audiobook CDs as well 
as DVDs from most libraries. You can go to our library website hudson-
shope.bc.libraries.coop and click through Using the Library and Borrow from Other Libraries to 
find information about how to order InterLibrary Loans.  Please contact us if you are hav-
ing trouble accessing your account online.  

 
 

Walk-In Book Club Titles  
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The 2023 Business License state-
ments have been mailed out. If 
you no longer require your  
Business License, please call the 

District Office to have your license cancelled. If you do not 
have a business license or you are unsure if you require one, 
please stop in or call for more information. 
 
Bylaw No. 504, 1994 clearly states “that no person shall carry on, within the 
Municipality, any business unless he or she is the holder of a valid and  
subsisting license issued to him or her under the bylaw by the License  
Inspector and shall pay therefore, to the License Inspector, the sum stated in 
the bylaw”. The annual cost for a business license is $50.00 
 

If you are operating a business without a license, you are in direct violation 
of Bylaw No. 504.  

Business  
Licenses 

A “business” is defined as any activity in which you receive monetary com-
pensation for any services that you may provide within the community. 

Casual Cleaners (5534573)  
Hudson’s Hope BC 
 
If you are looking for friendly, supportive staff, work life 
balance and affordable living this may be just the oppor-
tunity that will take your career to a new level. 
 
Job Qualifications: 
Grade 10 or an equivalent combination of higher educa-
tion, training and experience. 
 
Apply On-Line Today! 
Expectmore.northernhealth.ca 
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Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
9947-100 Ave Fort St John 

www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

* It makes deer more 

habituated to people 

* Handouts artificially 

increase their numbers, 

causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 

larger predators into the 

community 

SOMETIMES IT’S CRUEL TO BE KIND 

DON’T FEED THE DEER 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       ww.butlerridge.com 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 11am to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street  
legacyvillagemarkethh@gmail.com 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

  

 

 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-9901 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 

SENIOR/ ADULT SWIM 
 

 

Contact Kelly no later than 3:00pm 
the Friday prior to the trip to reserve 

a seat. 
 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however 
the bus generally starts making 

the return trip from Fort St. John 
by 3:30pm. 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

JANUARY SOLUTION 
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House of Hope 
Community Church 

 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
 

hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  Hhbf.ca 

 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

For any information concerning the rental of St. Peter’s Perish Hall, please contact 250-783-0855 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………..…. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 
250-783-9994 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

